
 

 

CLYST ST. MARY June 2010 
 
COFFEE MORNINGS The May coffee morning raised £141.16 Thank you to everyone 
who supported the event by coming along as well as to all of those who contributed to 
and ran the stalls and provided the coffee and biscuits.  THIS MONTH’S COFFEE 
MORNING will be in church on Saturday 12th June from 10.00 a.m. to noon.  All 
contributions to the cake stall and bric-a-brac stall gratefully received. 
 
JENNY DOBSON and family wish to thank all friends and neighbours for their 
messages of sympathy and donations to the RNLI in memory of Peter.  Thank you to 
Rev. Karen Spray for visiting me and making life easy at the wonderful service she 
took.  Thank you to Linda and Pat for being such a help and comfort. 
 
HOSPISCARE HOUSE TO HOUSE COLLECTION 2010 CLYST ST. MARY Rosemary 
and Ivor Spriggs wish to thank all the people who kindly gave so generously to the 
above collection.  We are pleased to be able to say that we collected £243.70 for this 
event.  We also wish to thank Margaret Cake, Jeanne Axford and John Beattie for their 
valuable help in assisting us with this most worthy cause. 
 
CLYST ST. MARY WALKING GROUP This month’s walk will be on Tuesday 15th 
June.  Meet at the village hall at 10.00 a.m. for a riverside walk along the Otter.  We 
plan to start in Ottery St. Mary and walk downstream towards Tipton St. John where we 
will have our lunch stop.  This will be a level walk and everyone is welcome but of 
course we all walk at our own risk.  For more information ring Mary on 01392 874948. 
 
THE STAN HACKING CONCERT BAND will be giving a concert in aid of village hall 
funds on Wednesday 23rd  June at 7.45 p.m.  Tickets £5, under 14s £2.50 from Rob 
Hatton (01392 874305) or on the door.  Stan and the band continue their work of 
fundraising for a variety of charities and have now raised a total of more than 
£245,000.  The Concert is keenly awaited by Stan’s many fans.  If you haven’t heard 
the band in concert before, come along and join us and enjoy an evening of music by 
this ever popular band. 
 
ALLOTMENTS Are you interested growing your own fruit and veg? Why not take on an 
Allotment in Church Lane, Clyst St Mary? For further information please contact either: 
Mr Mike Norman, Clyst Haze, Frog Lane, Clyst St Mary, Exeter, Devon - 01392 877012 
(m.a.norman@talktalk.net) or the Parish Clerk: Mrs Juliet White, Ringmer, Culver 
Close, Bradninch, EXETER - 01392 881256 (juliet.white@homecall.co.uk) 
 
CAR PARKING PERMITS If your car parking permit is coming up for renewal please 
visit the Parish Council website www.bishopsclyst.btik.com where you will be able to 
locate an application form.  Please apply to the clerk in good time before the old one 
expires.  No reminders will be issued.  If you do not have access to the internet please 
call the clerk on 01392 881256 for a form (Mon-Fri 9.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m. only). 
 
WORLD CUP PARTY  5TH JUNE  To start the build-up to this year’s football World Cup 
Carol Price is organizing a fun night to be held at the village hall Clyst St. Mary.  World 
Cup theme, Disco, 2 course meal and bar.  7.00 p.m. for 7.30 p.m.  Cost will be £22 
per person.  For details please contact Carol Price 01392 874464 or watch out for the 
posters.  6 tables confirmed already.  This fund-raising event is in aid of Clyst St. Mary 
school. 



 

 

 
A SUMMER BARBECUE in  aid of  church funds will  be held at  Liz and Russ 
Whittaker’s, 1 Craigs Cottages, Clyst St. Mary on Sunday 27th June, starting at 1.00 
p.m.  Tickets £5 from Liz Whittaker, Linda Beattie or Pat Cusa.  Bring your own drinks. 
 
BADMINTON CLUB The Clyst St Mary Badminton Club has its summer break during 
June, July and August.  It will recommence on Tuesday 7th September, 8.00 – 10.00 
p.m. in the village hall. New members always welcome. For more information please 
contact Hilary on 01392 874722 or Malcolm on 01392 873280. 
 
CLYST VALLEY PRE-SCHOOL  The Pre-school have increased the number of 
sessions on offer so that it is possible for children to attend Pre-school all day every 
day if desired and so long as they are also enrolled in Lunch club.  The sessions run as 
follows: 
Monday to Friday     Mornings       9.15 a.m. – 11.45 a.m. 
                                Lunch club    11.45 a.m. – 12.45 p.m. 
                                Afternoons    12.45 p.m. – 3.15 p.m. 
The charge for Lunch club is £2.50 per day. 
The Pre-school’s most recent OFSTED report was in February 2009 when we were 
awarded an outstanding result in education.  (Copies available from Pre-school or 
available to view on OFSTED’s website).  For further details or an application form, 
please call Pre-school on 07828 516785 during session times. 
 
TODDLER GROUP meets every Monday morning during term time from 9.30 a.m. until 
11.30 a.m. in Clyst St. Mary village hall.  All parents/carers and children aged from 0-5 
years are very welcome.  Anyone who would like to help, e.g. parents of school aged 
children or grandparents, in setting out toys, singing songs, making coffee, reading 
stories or running a craft activity would be most gratefully received.  £2 for adult and 
child (including snacks and drinks for children and adults) and 30p for each additional 
child.  Contact Becky for more information on 01392 874148.  
 
TODDLER GROUP meets in Church every Thursday morning from 9.30 a.m. until 
11.30 a.m.  All pre school children are welcome even babies in arms or prams so do 
please feel free to come along and join in.  We will not be holding any sessions in 
June due to holidays but will start again on 1st July until the end of term and then 
starting again in September, no meetings during the summer.  Cost: £2 for adult and 
child (inc. snacks and drinks for children and adults) 30p for each additional child.  For 
more information contact  Judith: 01392 660988. 
 


